

Dear Community Partners,

Northeast Health Partners (NHP) is seeking volunteer leaders to join its Board of Managers. Serving on the NHP Board is an extraordinary opportunity for individuals who are passionate about high quality, whole-person, care that improves the lives of Region 2 Medicaid members. To comply with Senate Bill 22-106, these new Board members must **not** be contracted with NHP. The following statements identify some expectations for Board members.

- Board members are expected to read and understand financial statements and to otherwise help the Board fulfill its fiduciary responsibilities.
- Board members are expected to attend monthly meetings and to be prepared to ask questions and participate in discussions.
- Board members are expected to responsibly represent NHP to their respective communities and to advocate for NHP's mission, programs, and services as appropriate.

The Board is accepting applications until October 31, 2022. Those interested in joining the NHP Board of Managers should complete an application by following https://link.zixcentral.com/u/c8125d27/bEslx_s67RGjM6SVsebghQ?u=https%3A%2F%2Fnhp.sjc1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_6PwolgMSlh8bR9I).

Please forward this announcement to any individuals or organizations you think may be a fit for this opportunity.

For additional information about this opportunity, please outreach Mandi Strickland at mandi@nhpllc.org.

Sincerely, Kari Snelson Chief Executive Officer